
 

 

Ray Cummings in Montreal 

One quiet evening when I was relaxing at home in Portland, Oregon, I got a call out of the blue from 

Ray Cummings. Ray and I are second cousins, sharing the same great-grandfather, Charles Cummings 

– and coincidentally sharing his name. Having recently retired, Ray was launching a new venture of 

researching all of the major families of Hugo, MN, and he wanted to know if I was interested in 

learning more about my mother’s Peloquin and Cummings ancestors. I jumped at the opportunity. 

My oldest brother, Jerry, spent his boyhood summers with our grandmother in Hugo until the 

summer of 1951 when Grandma married Michel Cartier and moved to Coos Bay, OR. That date 

marked the last time our family drove to Hugo from Winona. My memories of Hugo when Grandma 

still lived there are shadowy and limited to what a six-year-old would retain into adulthood. Cousin 

Ray, on the other hand, grew up in Hugo, and he offered to tell me anything that I wanted to know 

about Hugo in the 1940s. The curtain was lifted! 

Ray was a fount of information about Hugo and family genealogy. The first thing he did for me was to 

sketch out on butcher paper the entire village of Hugo – residences and businesses. Then he filled in 

the details about daily life in Hugo. My entries on the Sieracki Family webpage on our French-

Canadian history and genealogy are based on his voluminous knowledge about our ancestors. 

I became fast friends with Ray during the few years that he had left on this planet. He was such fun 

to talk to because he was witty, friendly and had an encyclopedic memory. His wife, Linda, has 



written the following brief biography of Ray.  I think the following descriptor for a multi-talented 

person of rare vitality and energy fits Ray perfectly: he was “une force de la nature.” 

Ray’s Life Story 

By 

Linda Brisson Cummings 

 

Raymond Joseph Cummings was born on December 15, 1941, in Vallejo, California. Ray was named 

after Dr. Raymond del Mas a doctor in Hugo the family knew.  Ray’s father had retired from the Navy 

before December 7, 1941 and was working as a civilian welder with the Navy.  After working for the 

Navy for a few more years, Ray’s dad decided to bring the family home to Hugo, Minnesota.  

When Ray was 13 a recruiter for the Oblates of Mary Immaculate came to Hugo and the priest really 

impressed Ray with the life of a priest. So, the next fall Ray got on the bus with several other boys 

from the Twin Cities and went to Carthage, Missouri to attend Our Lady of the Ozarks Seminary 

there. Ray really got into the life at the school. He was involved with the school’s band and eventually 

became its director, he also took part in all the plays performed at school either as a cast member or 

directing the band, though he especially enjoyed playing Yum-Yum in the Mikado where he sang with 

two other boys, “Three Little Maids from School Are We.” 

Ray participated in all sports but excelled in basketball. He was a point guard for the Varsity team and 

still holds the record of getting the most points in a single game. Well, the Seminary closed about 10 

years after Ray left, but no one ever beat his record. 

Ray always said the heavy focus on scholarship at the seminary was what helped him to earn his 

Ph.D. in Sociology. 

The year Ray turned 19, he was having second thoughts about becoming a priest, so after 5 ½ years 

he left the Seminary and returned to Hugo. However, Ray immediately enlisted in the Air Force. The 

Vietnam War was waging, and he felt the Air Force would be a better place to enlist. Ray never went 

to Vietnam, but after attending a year of communications training in Biloxi Mississippi, he was 

stationed in Marrakech, Morocco spending eighteen months there. Then he was stationed in San 

Bernardino, California where he spent eighteen months there. After that he was asked to stay and 

attend Officers Training school. Ray thought hard about that because the Air Force would pay for his 

schooling, as he was already thinking he wanted a Ph.D. But he would have to enlist for a longer 

time, and he chose to go home and attend the College of St. Thomas in St. Paul, Minnesota.  

Ray’s love for music continued in the Air Force. While in Morocco, he joined a Country Western Band, 

where they played for the other soldiers. Then in California he joined a Folk Group. This group was 

called the Tone Deafs, and they often played at a local community college where they earned extra 

money. And, when Ray returned to Minnesota after the Air Force, he joined a Rock ‘n Roll Band with 

some neighbors. 

Ray was finishing his BA degree at St. Thomas where he graduated with honors in the spring of 1967. 

The summer 1966, his last year at St. Thomas he started dating, Linda Brisson, the “girl next door.” 

Well Linda was the girl next door when she was aged 2 to 5 and Ray was 9 to 12. Cupid’s arrow hit 

them both and in September of 1967 they were married. Ray had received a Fellowship to the 

University of Minnesota to study family sociology. For the next two years, Ray was completing his 

graduate coursework, and Linda was working at the UofM library system. She left the library just 



before their first child, Jennifer, was born in August 1969. The next spring, Ray graduated with his 

Master’s degree. On Ray’s 30th birthday, December 15, 1971, he graduated with his Ph.D.  In 1973, 

their son, Paul, was born. Over the next several years, Paul was diagnosed having Cerebral Palsy and 

was blind. 

Ray had been teaching at the University of St. Thomas – his alma mater (College of St Thomas). But 

after Paul was born, he took a position in Hennepin County and managed one of the departments in 

the Office of Planning and Development. After several years, he moved over to Court Services.  

 The family moved to San Diego in 1982 for Paul’s health. For the first two years the family lived in 

San Diego, Ray worked as a consultant for Isthmus Associates where he was a partner. He flew 

around the United States working with probation and parole agencies to test recidivism rates among 

other things. But Ray didn’t like being on the road so much.  One day sitting out with a neighbor 

having a whiskey and a cigar, the neighbor who was a manager in the San Diego County Sheriff’s 

Department mentioned there was a position opened in the department. Ray applied for the position 

which was keeping track of any legislation that affected the Sheriff’s department and got the job.  

Ray was one of three non-sworn managers in the department. Over his time there he worked his way 

to different and more enjoyable jobs for himself. In his last job, he was in charge of all technology for 

the department. He also managed the contracts for the 14 cities in San Diego County who contracted 

for law enforcement services with the Sheriff’s Department. 

After Jennifer graduated from SDSU, she informed us that “there wasn’t anyone she would even 

consider dating much less marrying in San Diego.” So, in 1992 the family decided to move back to 

Minnesota. 

Ray took a position as the first Executive Director for the Minnesota Chief’s of Police Association 

where he worked for several years. He then moved over to the POST (Police Officers Standards and 

Training) Board as their Executive Director. However, that positioned turned out to be very political 

and Ray decided to return to teaching. He taught at both the University of Wisconsin, River Falls and 

the University of St. Thomas.  

Ray continued playing guitar at all the family gatherings and taught some family members to play 

guitar. Ray also continued his love of sports. At one point he was on three different slow-pitch 

softball teams. The Roseville Vikings went to state several years in a row and one year Ray was 

named All-Tournament Shortstop. Ray continued playing softball and he also played basketball with 

two different groups of guys. 

However, when Ray was in his mid-60’s a doctor told him that if he kept playing active sports, he 

would need to have his knee replaced. Ray didn’t want that and so stopped playing slow-pitch and 

basketball. 

Then Ray took up golf which he loved and didn’t hurt his knees. He played several days each week. 

Ray also decided to become a private pilot. After he got his license, he flew his family on several trips 

around Minnesota. 

Ray loved research and he spent a great deal of time researching family history. He became a self-

taught Genealogist. Using Ancestry.com the searches were made easier. The family took many road 

trips to various places to research family history in Quebec, Montreal, Toronto, Ottawa, and many 

states and cities in America. Ray had a goal to visit every state in the United States. He only missed 

visiting Alaska. 



Once the grandkids were born, Ray spent many hours with all three of them, Rebecca, Simon, and 

Cecilia. Both he and Linda would drive the three of them to their piano lessons, and Simon to his 

drum lessons.  Ray loved his time spent with the grandkids. 

Ray and Paul worked with a friend who was a poet who wrote a beautiful poem which Ray and Paul 

put to music. The song was eventually recorded by a singer in Nashville, but the song hasn’t been 

released yet. 

Ray was diagnosed with a rare disease, Polycythemia Vera, for which he took oral medicine for 10 

years. However, things changed in September 2012 when Ray was unable to stand up for long 

periods of time. Eventually, he was diagnosed with leukemia.  

Ray passed away on February 21, 2013, surrounded by his family. 
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